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Workington Town Council Community Centre, Princess Street, 
Workington, Cumbria CA14 2QG
Telephone: 01900 702986
Email: office@workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk
Website: www.workingtontowncouncil.gov.uk

Minutes of the Environment Committee Meeting of Workington Town Council, held on Thursday 18th April 2024 at 7pm in the WTC Community Centre, Princess Street, Workington.

	Cllr Mary Bainbridge
	Present

	Cllr Beth Dixon
	Present

	Cllr Sue Fryer
	Apologies (substitute present)

	Cllr Hilary Harrington
	Present

	Cllr Michael Heaslip (chair)
	Present

	Cllr Allan Hodgson
	Present

	Cllr Bernadette Jones (vice chair)
	Apologies

	Cllr Jacqueline Kirkbride 
	Apologies  

	Cllr Susan Martin
	Present

	Cllr Lynda Williams
	Apologies



In attendance: Cllr Mike Rollo as a substitute for Cllr Sue Fryer, Finance & Administration Officer and Cllr David Farrar who sat in the public gallery. 

E24.01	 	Apologies
Roll call taken by the chair.
Apologies received in advance from Cllrs Fryer, Jones, Williams and Kirkbride. 

E24.02		Declarations of Interest
None to record.

E24.03		Exclusion of Press and Public
No agenda items that require the exclusion of press or public. 

E24.04		Public Participation
None to record.

E24.05		Minutes of the previous meeting
The committee approved the minutes from 14th March 2024 and affirmed them a true record. 
Moved by Cllr Bainbridge and seconded by Cllr Heaslip. 

Resolved: To accept the minutes of 14th March 2024.  

E24.06		Public Questions 
None received.


E24.07		Questions and Statements from Members
None of which proper notice had been given.

E24.08		Motions on Notice
None received.

E24.09 	Environment Budget
Committee noted the report, along with agreed commitments for the 2024/25 budget.
Comment was made on the amount spent on water supplies to allotment sites and that previously it had been agreed to install water butts on all sites.

Resolved: Officers to investigate and bring a report on installing water butts to next meeting.

E24.10		Street Displays 
Committee noted the report and agreed with the recommendation.
Members asked if there was an option to split the tender into multiple areas within the town to allow for smaller groups to submit bids.

Resolved: To approve a cost of £1,000 for Cumbria Wildlife Trust to create a new tender document for the floral displays contract from the floral displays budget line.
Resolved: To investigate the possibility of the tender documents including the option for smaller area bids.

E24.11		Estate Development
Committee noted the report on the three play area projects and agreed with the recommendations.
Comment was made regarding the nature of the tender (one per site or combined tenders) and the time table for the tender process.
Committee requested clarification of site plans for the new layout of the Moorclose play area and the location of the new equipment at the Harrington play area.

Resolved: To note the results from the three play area consultations.
Resolved: To note the recommended equipment choices from Officers and agree preferred equipment choices.
Resolved: To request F&GP Committee to seek the asset transfer of Moorclose Park and former Southfield School playing field from Cumberland Council to WTC. 
Resolved: Officers to provide proposed site plans for the Moorclose and Harrington play areas.



E24.12		Park Maintenance
a) The Ranch
Committee noted the report.
Comment was made that this was to note the breakdown only as expected costs would not require committee authorisation for the material costs.

Resolved: Committee note the estimated costs of maintenance of The Ranch.

b) St. John’s Churchyard
Committee noted the report.
Comment was made relating to the upkeep of the gravestones. It was clarified that council would only be responsible for the maintenance of the grass and planted areas.

Resolved: Committee agree to delegate the maintenance of St John’s Churchyard to Cumberland Council until the current maintenance contract expires in 2027.
	
c) Bowling Bower Electrics (not on the agenda)
Committee were made aware of urgent electrical repair works that are needed at the Vulcan Park Bowling Bower. Without the repairs the building cannot be used for the upcoming bowling season.

The Chair & Vice Chair of Environment and The Mayor will use SO26 powers (emergency payment) to approve the cost of the repairs to the Bowling Bower at £5,655 from the Park Maintenance budget line.
	
E24.13		Allotments 
a) Allotments Policy
Committee noted the report.
It was agreed that the policy should be amended to list Mountain View as a “Temporary site” and Salterbeck and Wastwater Avenue should be removed (to be included in a separate Community Gardens policy).
Cllr Harrington commented that some of the plots at Mountain View were sustainable as long term plots and should be retained by council.
Comment was made that the new policy should be posted on all allotment sites once adopted and a copy must be included with new tenancy agreements in October.
Comment was also made that new items and procedures in the policy would apply to new tenants only, with current tenants grandfathering over existing terms (particularly towards secondary tenants on plots and the garden eligibility clause); and any rights of secondary tenants would apply to statutory allotments only.

Resolved: Make amendments to the policy and bring to the next meeting to approve.
Resolved: Create a Community Gardens policy and bring to the next meeting.
Resolved: Officers to assess viability of Mountain View allotment site plots and contact Cumberland council regarding the long term future of the site.


b) Breach of allotment tenancy
Committee noted the report.
Comment was made regarding the nature of the structure and whether the council needed to wait for the conclusion of the planning breach process from Cumberland before issuing a termination notice.

Resolved: To contact the tenant and inform them that they are in breach of their allotment tenancy and that the structure must be removed.

E24.14		Streetscene
a) Derwent Howe Bus Shelters
Committee noted the report and agreed with the recommendation.
Comment was made to check for frequency of past repairs to these shelters and compare costs to the quote.

Resolved: To replace the broken panels in the Derwent Howe bus shelters at a cost of £1,120 from the Streetscene budget line.

b) Public Rights of Way
Committee noted the report.
Cllr Harrington commented that two areas she had identified were missing from the report, namely the pathways from Archer Street and the ghyll to Beckstone School.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Comment was also made that two of the pathways listed in the report should be removed. The path between St Joseph's school and our Lady and St Michaels Church is already a PROW, and the former railway line from Siddick and Seaton to Distington is already a National Cycleway managed by Cumberland Council. Cumbria Police are taking the lead on the former railway line from Moorclose to the town centre as part of The Line project.

Resolved: A further report will be taken to committee at a later meeting date, including amendments brought up at this meeting.

c) Public Space Protection Orders
Committee noted the report.
It was recommended to contact Cumberland council officers directly with issues relating to the PSPOs identified in the consultation.
Comment was made that committee should defer to individual councillors to raise matters relating to PSPOs in their wards to Cumberland council.

Resolved: Cumberland council officers to be contacted in respect of dog controls on WTC sites.
Resolved: All councillors to be contacted and advised to raise any PSPO issues directly with Cumberland council.   

The meeting ended at 8.25pm
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